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To  the
Petitions and Inquiries Section (Section des requêtes et des enquêtes)
Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights
Palais des Nations
CH-1211 Genève 10
Switzerland
petitions@ohchr.org

Vienna, March 9, 2016
Follow up on the Communication No. 21/2014

Dear Petitions and Inquiries Section,
the Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities has stated in the views on Communication No. 21/2014 that the Republic of Austria shall within six months

· provide adequate compensation to the author for the legal costs incurred during domestic proceedings and the costs incurred in filing this communication;

· create a legislative framework with concrete, enforceable and time-bound benchmarks for monitoring and assessing the gradual modification and adjustment necessary to enable the access by persons with visual impairment to the information that is visually available. The State party should also ensure that all newly procured tram lines and other public transport networks are fully accessible for persons with disabilities;

· ensure that appropriate and regular training on the scope of the Convention and its Optional Protocol, including on accessibility for persons with disabilities, is provided to all service providers involved in the design, construction and equipment of public transport networks, to guarantee that future networks are built and equipped in compliance with the principle of universal design;
· ensure that disability rights laws concerned with non-discriminatory access in areas such as transport and procurement include access to ICT and the many goods and services central to modern society that are offered through ICT. The review and adoption of these laws and regulations should be carried out in close consultation with persons with disabilities and their representative organizations.
· publish the Committee's Views, to have them translated into the official language of the State party and widely disseminated, in accessible formats.
The Republic of Austria has published the Committee's Views in German. According to our knowledge the Views were not published in accessible formats.  
The Republic of Austria has not provided compensation for the author´s legal costs incurred during domestic proceedings and the costs incurred in filing this communication.
According to the information we have, no concrete steps have been taken
· to ensure that disability rights generally include accessible information in such areas as transport and
· to guarantee that future Austrian transport networks are built and equipped in compliance with the principle of universal design.
Still, there are no general binding rules for public transport providers in Austria to have accessible passengers‘ information in place.

Efforts announced by the Linz Linien may result in improvements for this specific public transport company. Trainings offered to employees of Linz Linien are useful but cannot solve the problem of lacking rights to accessible information.

Best regards,
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Volker Frey
General Secretary
Bankverbindung: Bank Austria, IBAN: AT34 1200 0507 8666 9801, BIC: BKAUATWW
ZVR Zahl 492362796
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